NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on August 5, 2019 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 6:05 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, Superintendent Bruce Harper Sr. and Daysha Morell.

Tom and Marcy Mason of 252 Dunstable Road were in to discuss their high water bill. They had a leak in an underground pipe going to their barn. After much discussion Commissioner Irvine made a motion to reduce their bill by \$1,000.00, seconded by Commissioner Leavitt; the vote was unanimous.

Rushil Hospitality LLC of 25 Research Place sent their Manager in to inform us that they will not be open until the end of the month and that they will have 100 units not 105 as they used to have. They were sent a bill for \$8,400.00 because they have not informed us about what was going on. Starting in September they will be billed for one third of the units and then they must come to our December 2, 2019 Monthly Meeting to inform us about how many units are being occupied. And that they will need to have a new water meter installed at a cost to them of \$2,500.00. Commissioner Irvine made a motion to lower their water bill to \$80.00 seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Miles Lemkin of 617 Wellman Ave. has been complaining to Bruce Harper about his water bill of \$455.90. So Bruce informed him that he would need to come to a Meeting to ask for a reduction.

254-A Dunstable Road had a water leak and their bill was higher than normal. Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to lower their bill to \$165.94 seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the June 3, 2019 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

Well #3 casings are in and the work is continuing and should be done in a few more months.

Daysha Morell withdrew a \$50,000.00 CD from Bartholomew to pay the Bond Debt to U.S. Bank.

Daysha Morell will start taking the courses for Treasurer At UMass starting later this month.

Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to adjourn at 7:50 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk